Graduate Division Alumni Association 

University of California, San Francisco

Minutes for meeting on April 11, 2005
In attendance: Gail Schechter, Shauna Farr-Jones, Ian Siboo, Art Strosberg, Nancy Newman, Dave Shewmake, Christine DesJarlais, Dan Keller, Patrick Delahunt
Pre-Meeting Discussion

· Patrick Delahunt:  We have moved from the old manual system for processing dues payments to the new “automatic lockbox”.  Henceforth, all alumni associations will use a single, simplified, consistent, set of membership categories (with corresponding dues amounts).  Accordingly, the GDAA must:

· Eliminate all special categories.  Fortunately, we have few or none.

· Consider adding a lifetime membership category.  How much would we charge?

· Cease to solicit gifts to our three funds on the same form as our membership dues.  Gifts to funds are collected by our Dean’s office.  The automatic lockbox is not equipped to handle this on our behalf.

· We reviewed the membership categories:

· $0 (first year after graduation)

· $30 (annual dues thenceforth – consider raising this to $50 like the other schools)

· $? (lifetime membership – to be decided)

· We continued (from our previous meeting) our discussion of the benefits of alumni membership.  These include:

· 10% discount on UC extension classes – not yet implemented but soon – a valuable benefit indeed.
· Dan Keller conveyed the final decision of the CCCAC (the advisory committee for Millberry Union and the fabulous, soon-to-open Bacar fitness center at Mission Bay) regarding membership fees.  Paid-up alumni will be eligible for a discounted rate:  $49/mo during the first year and $65/mo thereafter.  The normal rate will be $75/mo.  Like the discounted UC extension fees, this membership benefit, too, is a remarkable benefit of alumni membership.
· We discussed the practicalities of the lifetime membership option:

· How would/will we publicize it?

· Though it makes an excellent graduation gift, we can think of no practical way to have a mailing to the parents of students about to graduate.

· We must decide by June whether we’ll offer this and how much to charge.  (Action item.)
· We discussed staffing changes related to UCSF alumni organizations and learned that:

· An Associate Vice Chancellor has been selected but not yet revealed.  If the candidate accepts the position, he/she will start on July 1.

· Mark Jordan’s former position will be discontinued.  Many of that position’s duties will be assumed by Patrick in his role as Director of Alumni Services.  However, it is not clear who will do the event management part of Mark’s old job.
· Our own Dave Shewmake will, as has been discussed on numerous previous occasions, serve as alumnus Regent from July, 2007 to July, 2009.  We’re excited and proud!

Call to Order, Welcome and Introductions 

· Shauna Farr-Jones called the meeting to order at 6:40 pm.

Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes 

· A typo in the spelling of Art Strosberg’s e-mail address was noted.  The correct spelling is astrosberg@oneworldhealth.org.

· Motion carried to accept minutes as presented for the last meeting on February 7th, 2005. 
Officer’s Reports
Treasurer’s Report. -- On behalf of the Treasurer, Nancy Newman reported that:

· Our November mailing went out to 3288 alumni. 

· 280 of them responded with $8400 in dues payments.
· We now have $11,906 in our B of A account.
· We now also have $14088 in our UC Regents account.
· To our three funds, the total number of contributions has been 2360.

· Anticipated expenses:

· $1895 for our next “first pass” mailing – to everyone who has graduated

· $727 for membership cards (which mostly have not yet gone out for 2005 memberships)

· Communications by e-mail remain a problem.  We would prefer to contact our members and prospective members by e-mail because it’s cheaper.  However, many do not supply their e-mail addresses.  Christine observed that we should follow-up assiduously with postdocs once they leave UCSF.  We should e-mail them every two months.  The e-mail should include a link to the signup form on the web site.  (Action item.)
Campus Reports

Nancy Newman also reported:

· UC Day in Sacramento was attended by more than 300 delegates from all the UC campuses.  They met with 80 legislators.
· Graduation will be on May 20th.

· The GDAA bought five doctoral hoods. 

 School of Graduate Division Reports
· Christine DesJarlais reported that Dean Atkisson is in China.  This is valuable outreach.  Many of our international students come from China. 
Old Business, New Business 
· Shauna expressed satisfaction with the new web site.  When viewing it, start at http://alumni.ucsf.edu/
· Christine said that she had seen a couple of broken links, e-mailed the webmaster, and observed that repairs were made.
· Regarding our planned phone tree, the actions items are:

· Write a script, e.g. “Hi, this is Jane Doe, a UCSF Grad Div alumna.  I’m volunteering on the phone to invite you to join us…”  or something like that.  Gail Schechter and Shauna agreed to do this.  (Action item.)
· Decide which criteria Nancy should use in selecting telephone numbers from the database.  (Action item.)
· Art has already written the letter describing benefits of DGAA membership.  His letter has been approved by our President, Victoria Hale.  It has been conveyed to Nancy for mailing.

· Regarding a listserv, Christine observed that we have none.  However:

· Each program administrator within the Graduate Division (there are 15-20 of them) maintains an e-mail list.

· We can send our messages to these program administrators who will then re-send to the students and postdocs in their programs.

· Centralization would be nice.

· Gail described a program she is working on:

· “12 Steps for Successful Interviews” to help students develop job interview skills and other essential career transition preparations

· She hopes to invite alumni to participate.  This could be helpful to alumni in their own careers.

· She’s creating a brochure.
· She hopes to hold the event on May 5th.  This is postponed from the previously-planned date (see minutes of last meeting).

· It will be conducted twice:  at Parnassus campus during the day, and at Mission Bay campus in the evening.

· Gail also described the recent Biotech Career Day:

· She asked numerous company representatives what they seek.

· She learned that students often present themselves poorly.  They should learn the 30-second “elevator pitch” instead of rambling at length about technology and glazing the eyes of the hapless interviewer.

· Shauna described her plans for a “Drug Development Seminar Series” at Mission Bay:

· We need a reality check for students and postdocs about what really happens in industry, especially in the area of drug development.  

· She will recruit alumni with industry involvement.  

· UCSF joined up with Georgetown for clinical trials.

· At UCSF, we should make our own course or at least run seminars on this topic.

· UCSC and SFSU have done this.

· GDAA could help identify speakers and do marketing.

· Perhaps BioE2E (a 3-year-old life science entrepreneur group) might be a source of speakers.

· The criterion for speakers:  must have developed a product.

· Art suggested talking to John Young, the head of UCB Extension’s drug development program.

· Shauna also hopes to get local industry people and alumni to teach.

· She is considering booking Genentech Hall for an evening.  Nancy will find out how that is done.  (Action item.)
· Genentech Hall holds 300.  Could we fill it?

· Should we provide food?  Charge for it?  If not, the sessions must start and end earlier than the dinner hour, e.g. 5:30-6:30.  However, this would make attendance difficult for alumni.
· Consider offering coffee only.  Nancy will investigate the cost of coffee for 300.  (Action item.)
· We discussed whether it would be ok to co-market with another nonprofit.

· Shauna will speak with Joel Kirschenbaum.  (Action item.)
· Art will tell Shauna John Young’s contact info.  (Action item.)
· Would attendees register on-line?
· Christine could send an invitation to the postdoc listserv and to the Grad Div program admins to re-send to their graduate students.

· GDAA could book Genentech Hall for Shauna.  Would there be a charge?  Nancy will find out.  (Action item.)
· Target date:  late May, early June.

· The first talk would be an overview.  Subsequent topics would include such things as regulation.
· Art proposed that we organize some event around graduation time such as a picnic with alumni.  Who would organize it?  We should aim for late summer or fall.  Christine suggested we combine it with the opening of Mission Bay and tours of the buildings.  This would appeal to Bay Area alumni.
Adjournment

· We adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Submitted by Dan Keller
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